Bar Harbor, Jaine September 5, 1952

Dear Leonard:

We have been having a wonderful time here, but are planning our return trip to Madison next week. May we take advantage of your suggestion that we visit your farm at Metcalf Pond? Unfortunitiely, our itinerary will bring us there, most likely, on Tuesday or Wednesday when you will probably still be at Ithaca. However, if you get this in time and plan to return to Vermont with any chance of our seeing you there, would you let us know? We will look for a message from you at the farm, and at General Delivery at Jeffersonville.

Copies of this letter are addressed to you at Ithaca and at Jefferson-ville.

Sincerely,

Jushua Lederborg